

Greyhound Racing Victoria 46-50 Chetwynd Street, West Melbourne, VIC 3003 Australia Phone (03) 8329 1100 Fax (03) 8329 1000 Email info@grv.org.au ABN 76 642 748 029

Media Release

Monday, 19 March, 2012

Stewards Investigation Report

Date of Hearing: 17 March, 2012

Venue of Hearing: Traralgon GRC (Stewards Room)

Name: Mr Shane Cox Suburb: Longford (Vic)

GAR No: 86(q)

Offence: Conduct at the Sale GRC meeting on 20 November, 2011 which in the

opinion of Stewards was detrimental to the image of greyhound racing

Stewards: Ron Matthews, Heather Harvey, Eric Clarke

REPORT

Stewards on 17 March, 2012, conducted an inquiry into an incident involving Mr. Shane Cox who ran onto the track following the running of Event 8 at the Sale GRC meeting on 20 November, 2011.

At today's inquiry, Mr. Shane Cox failed to appear before Stewards, however, acting in accordance with GRV LRR 46.1, Stewards continued their investigation.

Stewards tabled statements from Senior Constable Adam Crozier from Sale Police and a statement from GRV Steward – Mr. Ron Matthews.

At the conclusion of their inquiries, Stewards charged Mr. Shane Cox in breach of GAR86(q) in that he ran onto the track following Event 8 at the Sale GRC meeting on 20 November, 2011 which in the opinion of Stewards was detrimental to the image of greyhound racing.

Stewards found Mr. Shane Cox quilty as charged and fined him the sum of \$500.

For more information: Glenn Fish

Chief Steward

GREYHOUND RACING VICTORIA